
County of El Dorado   BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 
RUSTY DUPRAY .......................................................................DISTRICT I  330 FAIR LANE PLACERVILLE, CA 95667 
HELEN K. BAUMANN ...............................................................DISTRICT II TELEPHONE (530) 621-5390 
JAMES R. SWEENEY ...............................................................DISTRICT III FAX NO. (530) 622-3645 
RON BRIGGS ............................................................................DISTRICT IV 
NORMA SANTIAGO..................................................................DISTRICT V 
 
CINDY KECK .........................................................CLERK OF THE BOARD  

 

 

 

October 23, 2007 

 

TO:  City of South Lake Tahoe 

 Lake Tahoe Unified School District 

 

RE: Letter of Intent: County of El Dorado/City of South Lake Tahoe/Lake Tahoe Unified School District 

Joint Use Facility 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

Over the past year, the County has engaged in discussions with the City of South Lake Tahoe and Lake Tahoe 

Unified School District regarding the issue of occupying a joint-use facility in the Tahoe basin and co-locating 

services in conjunction with the City of South Lake Tahoe and the Lake Tahoe Unified School District.  

 

The County is interested in continuing that dialogue with the interested parties.  The County has determined that 

given its present needs it could occupy approximately 10,000 square feet of such a facility.  The County 

continues to evaluate the most efficient and economical use of such space.  The County presently envisions that 

permitting and land use offices (i.e. Recorder, Assessor, Transportation, and Environmental Management) 

would be the most appropriate for such a facility and would offer the greatest synergy to the joint use concept. 

 

Supervisor Santiago, District V will continue to serve as the lead in these discussions with the assistance of Jim 

Wiltshire in the Chief Administrative Office. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call Jim Wiltshire at 530-621-5569. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Helen Baumann 

Chairman 

Board of Supervisors 

El Dorado County 

 


